
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell (Booth Street, Smethwick) (Temporary Road 
Closure) Order 2024 intends to temporarily prohibit vehicles from proceeding along 
Booth Street, Smethwick. Booth Street will be closed from its jucntion with Anne 
Road to its junction with the railway bridge, located north of Downing Street.  
 
Access will be maintained for frontages where safety permits. 
  
A traffic diversion route will be signed via Cornwall Road, Downing Street Wattville 
Road, Holyhead Road and vice versa.  
 
The maximum duration is 18 months but the work is expected to be completed by 
05/07/24 effective from 24/06/2024 (24hr). 
 
Purpose – For remedial works carried out by Seven Trent Water. 
 
For more information, please contact Dave Kiernan of Severn Trent – 0121 505 1010 
 


